
SUPPLEMENTAL CHILDREN’S TELEVISION PROGRAM SHOWING OF THE 

TRINITY BROADCASTING NETWORK COVERING ITS MULTICAST CHANNELS 

  

The following listing of the Children’s Television Programming provided by the noted 

stations of the Trinity Broadcasting Network (“TBN”) on their multicast channels confirms each 

station’s compliance with the CORE requirements provided in Rule 73.671. This submission 

shows that on average, based on the representative weeks presented, there was no less than 

twelve (12) hours of CORE Children’s Television Programming broadcast by the noted stations 

on their multicast channels throughout the license term. None of TBN’s stations aired more than 

four (4) multicast channel streams during their license term. This submission covers the 

Children’s Programming that aired on the multicast streams. 

 

In addition, TBN also confirms that the programs included in each station’s originally 

filed quarterly Children’s Television Programming Report (FCC Form 398/2100 Form, Schedule 

398) provided the programming that aired on the main broadcast channel of the station, and met 

the requirements of Commission Rule 73.671 to provide no less than three (3) hours per week of 

CORE Children’s Programming on a station’s primary channel. 

 

This submission covers the following stations of the Central Time Zone: 

Call Sign FID Community of License 

WTJP-TV 1002 Gadsden, Alabama 

WMCF-TV 60829 Montgomery, Alabama 

WMPV-TV 60827 Mobile, Alabama 

WWTO-TV 998 Naperville, Illinois 

WRBJ-TV 136749 Magee, Mississippi 

WBUY-TV 60830 Holly Springs, Mississippi 

KTAJ-TV 999 St. Joseph, Missouri 

KTBO-TV 67999 Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 

KDOR-TV 1005 Bartlesville, Oklahoma 

WPGD-TV 60820 Hendersonville, Tennessee 

KDTX-TV 67910 Dallas, Texas 

WWRS-TV 68547 Mayville, Wisconsin  

 



Digital Core Program (Program #1)  

Program Title BJ’s Teddy Bear Club 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 9:00 am Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 1 to 5 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

BJ's Teddy Bear Club educates and informs children 

between the ages of 1-5 by teaching kids about colors, letters 

and numbers through a loveable animated teddy bear who 

takes children on an unforgettable journey through the Bible. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #2)  

Program Title DARE Safety Tips Starring Retro Bill 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 9:30 am Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 1 hour 

Age of Target Child Audience 5 to 10 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

DARE Safety Tips starring RETRO BILL educates and 

informs children between the ages of 5-10 years of age on 20 

of the most important safety tips to teach kids how to be safe. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 
 
 
 



Digital Core Program (Program #3)  

Program Title Auto-B-Good 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 10:30 am Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 3 to 8 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Auto-B-Good- educates and informs children between the 

ages of 3 to 8, it teaches children character education on 

honesty, kindness, respect, obedience, self-control and more 

through nine main vehicles, each with his or her own unique 

personality. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #4)  

Program Title Cherub Wings 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 11:00 am Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 3 to 7 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Cherub Wings educates and informs children ages 3-7 by 

teaching practical living skills with important values through 

Bible stories and songs that children love. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 
 
 
 
 



Digital Core Program (Program #5)  

Program Title Miss Charity’s Diner 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 11:30 am Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 4 to 7 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Miss Charity's Diner educates and informs children between 

the ages of 4 to 7 on valuable life lessons through examples 

of the varied and wonderful characteristics of God. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 
 
 



Digital Core Program (Program #6)  

Program Title VeggieTales 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 12:00 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 2 to 12 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

VeggieTales educates and informs children ages 2 to 12 

about citizenship, obedience, caring and life lessons from the 

Bible through animated stories and songs. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 
 



Digital Core Program (Program #7)  

Program Title Gina D’s Kids Club 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 12:30 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 2 to 6 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Gina D's Kids Club educates and informs children between 

the ages of 2-6 by teaching social, math and reading skills in 

a fun loving and positive way. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 
 
 
 



Digital Core Program (Program #8)  

Program Title Davey and Goliath 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 1:00 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 3 to 9 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Davey and Goliath educates and informs children between 

the ages of 3-9 by teaching important life skills based on 

positive and practical Bible principles. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #9)  

Program Title Mary Rice Hopkins and Puppets with a Heart 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 1:30 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 3 to 12 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Mary Rice Hopkins and Puppets with a Heart educates and 

informs children between the ages of 3-12 by combining 

music and puppetry that teaches children different Christian-

based life principles like making good choices and good 

character, being yourself, forgiveness, self-esteem, serving 

with our talents and values. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #10)  

Program Title The Adventures of Carlos the Caterpillar 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 2:00 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 4 to 10 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

The Adventures of Carlos the Caterpillar teaches and informs 

children between the ages of 4 to 10 about positive character 

traits like responsibility, perseverance, encourage, it also 

helps children make good decisions in situations they may 

encounter in their own lives. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #11)  

Program Title Monster Truck Adventures 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 2:30 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 4 to 9 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Monster Truck Adventures educates and informs children 

from 4 to 9 years of age through animated stories about the 

importance of honesty, obedience, responsibility and many 

other Bible- focused topics. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 
 
 
 



Digital Core Program (Program #12)  

Program Title 3-2-1 Penguins 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 3:00 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 2 to 12 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

3-2-1 Penguins educates and informs children ages 2 to 12 

about family values, teamwork, and telling the truth through 

animated stories. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #13)  

Program Title Come On Over 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 3:30 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 4 to 8 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Come on Over educates and informs children between the 

ages of 4 to 8 this series uses childrens play to teach 

valuable lessons on having a healthy lifestyle showing 

respect, listening to others and taking responsibility for our 

community and earth. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #14)  

Program Title The Charlie Church Mouse Show 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 4:00 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 3 to 7 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

The Charlie Church Mouse Show educates and informs 

children between the ages of 3 to 7 by teaching them life 

lessons on sharing, thankfulness and more, as well as by 

teaching them academic lessons vital to early childhood 

development. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #15)  

Program Title RocKids TV 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 4:30 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 4 to 10 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

RocKids TV is a Bible-based series for children ages 4-10, 

featuring animation, puppets, songs and live action skits. 

RocKids TV is all about Energizing Kids with the Good News! 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 
 
 
 
 



Digital Core Program (Program #16)  

Program Title iShine KNECT 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 5:00 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 8 to 12 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

iShine KNECT educates and informs youth between the ages 

of 8 to 12 through fun, high-energy interviews, inspirational 

music, discussions about issues among today's youth and 

promoting morals and values based on biblical principles. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #17)  

Program Title Paws and Tales 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 5:30 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 4 to 8 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Paws and Tales educates and informs children between the 

ages of 4 to 8 about biblical principles in a fun and 

memorable way. Through story and song, Paws and Tales 

serves up a cast of loveable animal characters who 

experience exciting adventures and learn important lessons, 

such as respect, helping others and trusting in God, that kids 

of all ages can relate to. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #18)  

Program Title Hermie and Friends 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 6:00 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 4 to 9 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Hermie and Friends educates and informs children between 

the ages of 4 to 9, about developing Christ-like character, 

such as love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, gentleness, 

goodness, meekness and self-control through Christian 

disciplines like prayer, obedience, courage, truthfulness, 

gratitude and humility. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #19)  

Program Title Colby’s Clubhouse 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 6:30 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 6 to 12 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Colby's Clubhouse educates and informs children between 

the ages of 6-12 about how to deal successfully with 

everyday situations and challenges using principles of the 

Bible. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #20)  

Program Title The Lads TV 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 7:00 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 6 to 12 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

The Lads TV educates and informs children between the 

ages 6 to 12 years old.  This series teaches the timeless 

message of salvation and God's love for us through the use 

of music and humor. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 
 



Digital Core Program (Program #21)  

Program Title Bugtime Adventures 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 7:30 pm Central Time  

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 4 to 9 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Bugtime Adventures educates and informs children between 

the ages of 4 to 9 about important Judeau Christian values of 

forgiveness and acceptance of others, courage and 

faithfulness in times of trouble, and humility and cooperation 

when working with others. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 
 
 
 



Digital Core Program (Program #22)  

Program Title Little Women 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 8:00 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 6 to 12 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

The Little Women series educates and inspires children 6 to 

12 on the importance of honesty, hardwork, courage, unity 

and family love in the face of hardship. True to the Louisa 

May Alcott novel the series gives a picture of life during the 

Civil War while it teaches values for living during difficult 

times. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #23)  

Program Title Lassie 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Saturdays 8:30 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 2 to 12 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Lassie educates and informs children ages 2 to 12, and the 

entire family, about morals, doing the right thing and the 

importance of supporting one another through real life 

lessons. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #24)  

Program Title Dr. Wonder’s Workshop 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Fridays 5:00 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 4 to 9 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Dr. Wonder's Workshop educates and informs children 

between the ages of 4 to 9 by teaching young people a new 

language- the American Sign Language, and a new culture- 

the Deaf culture, and key values and principles for character 

building, through drama, original songs, Bible stories, and 

more. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 



Digital Core Program (Program #25)  

Program Title Safari Tracks 

Origination Network 

Days/Times Program Regularly Scheduled Fridays 8:00 pm Central Time 

Total times aired at regularly scheduled 

time 

13 

Total times aired  13 

 

Number of Preemptions 0 

Number of Preemptions for other than 

Breaking News  

0 

Number of Preemptions Rescheduled 0 

Length of Program 30 minutes 

Age of Target Child Audience 9 to 15 years 

Describe the educational and informational 
objective of the program and how it meets 
the definition of Core Programming 

Safari Tracks informs and educates young viewers ages 9-15 

about wildlife conservation and shows them how to better 

support efforts to protect endangered species. 

Does the Licensee identify the program by 
displaying throughout the program the 
symbol E/I? 

Yes 

 


